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Group AGM 12th March 2015 

at The Cricketers’ London Road Westcliff-on-Sea
There were 6 of us at the meeting which had to adjourn to The Cricketers’ as we were again locked out of Avenue Baptist Church (it turned out that there had been an emergency and the keyholder had been unable to contact us or make alternative access arrangements).However as we have now been locked out a couple of times we decided that we would find a new venue for meetings and until we found one we would meet in members’ homes  - the 9th April meeting will be at Martin Tooke’s home at 154, Beedell Avenue, Westcliff-on-Sea SS0 9JP. Unfortunately The Cricketers’ was not conducive to the planned photo-action sent by the Burma Campaign UK (there being little to do in the AI UK Monthly Action) so after the AGM business we spent some time on the arrangements for the General Election “I Stand for Human Rights” Campaign.
Present: Dick, Andrew, Heidrun, Steve, Martin & Mike.
Apologies:  Richard, Maureen, Muriel and Tricia
AGM Business
· Although we have had generally low attendance at meetings this last year we have still achieved quite a lot; in  October we arranged an exhibition about Amnesty generally and the Stop Torture campaign at The Forum; we had a very successful Write for Rights even in December when nearly 200 cards and letters were written and on top of those we’ve written about 150 cards and letters at Group meetings on subjects such a Asylum and Torture and to and on behalf of individuals all over the world, including to Dr Tun Aung, the Group’s allocated Prisoner of Conscience who was released in January.
· Finance - balance of the account still £154.83 – but expenditure so far this year £52.99.Heidrun gave Steve the accounts for auditing; Heidrun and Mike will try to get hold of old statements from the Co-op Bank for Steve.

· The Treasurer (Heidrun), Secretary (Mike), Publicity Officer (Tricia) and Membership Secretary (Muriel) agreed to continue. Richard wished to stand down as Chairman due to other commitments so we decided to appoint the Chairperson meeting by meeting. Thank you to Richard for his contribution as Chairman.
· As we are in a precarious position financially we decided that the annual Group membership should go up to £10. Muriel will send round a request soon. We will also try to arrange a few fund-raising events. We still wish to minimise fundraising activities and only raise enough to support the Group’s campaign activities (mainly letter-writing) but some new sources of income need to be found so:
· Martin will lead a sponsored walk, date to be arranged, probably in Hockley Woods

· Muriel and Mike will have an “Amnestea” on Sunday 12th July 2:30pm – 5:30pm
· Group members will be asked for their ideas and support

· We discussed the options for an Individual at Risk case to replace Dr Tun Aung and decided to request the case of Halil Savda, a human rights defender in Turkey who is being persecuted for  refusing to perform military service, being a conscientious objector and speaking out in support of other conscientious objectors. Thank you, everybody who contributed comments on the list of possible IaRs, especially Richard for his detailed assessment.
AOB:
· We now have a Twitter account @amnestysouthend. If you want to tweet on behalf of the Group please contact Martin at martintooke@hotmail.com  -  he can send you a leaflet and explain how. But please beware that you need to be very careful to abide by the rules for tweeting. 
· There’s feedback on last year’s Write for Rights Campaign on the Group website at XXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXXX
· We selected a candidate for the AI UK Board for whom we’ll cast our vote.
· Stop Torture Campaign: Andrew has arranged for Southend High School for Boys to host a display of material later in the year 
· Help Turn the Lights Back On for Syria - this month AI UK is asking us to mark the 4th anniversary of the start of the conflict in Syria by organising vigil or other creative events using the light theme.For more information and suggested actions on this campaign, please visit: http://www.amnesty.org.uk/resources/march-2015-local-groups-pack-syria
Next Meeting: 12th March, 7:30pm at 154, Beedell Avenue, Westcliff-on-Sea SS0 9JP. Liesbeth ten Ham, the AI UK East Anglia Regional Representative is coming to this meeting and part of it will be given over to a workshop on recruitment.
Mike Pregnall
01702 204748



Sometime this summer Martin will lead 


A Sponsored Walk in Hockley Woods


to help fund the Group. Will you support him? Unless we can raise money to support the Group’s activities we won’t be able to keep going. Please let us know in principle if you’ll either


Get sponsorship and walk with Martin


Sponsor Martin or another member of the group


Let us know at 


� HYPERLINK "mailto:amnestysouthend@googlemail.com" �amnestysouthend@googlemail.com�


if you can do either of these.





Real Lives, Spring 2015


LETTER WRITING SAVES LIVES!


A letter from you could help free a prisoner, stop an execution or help a bereaved family receive justice. Real Lives is produced for anybody wanting to write more letters in support of individuals at risk. You can see the latest edition at


 � HYPERLINK "http://www.amnesty.org.uk/resources/real-lives-spring-2015" \t "_blank" �http://www.amnesty.org.uk/resources/real-lives-spring-2015�








or get a paper copy from � HYPERLINK "mailto:amnestysouthend@googlemail.com" �amnestysouthend@googlemail.com�








ANY  GOOD  IDEAS  FOR  FUNDRAISING?


We need suggestions on how to fund the Group’s activities. Any fundraising ideas? If you can’t come to the next Group meeting e-mail comments to � HYPERLINK "mailto:amnestysouthend@googlemail.com" �amnestysouthend@googlemail.com�











NEXT GROUP 


MEETING


Thursday


 9th April 7:30pm


154 Beedell Avenue


Westcliff-on-Sea


SS0 9JP


AI UK Regional Rep Liesbeth


 ten Ham will be there and part of the meeting will a recruitment workshop





The General Election “I Stand for Human Rights” Campaign


Freedom, justice, equality, dignity - these values belong to every single one of us – and right now, they’re under attack. In the UK, politicians are threatening to scrap the Human Rights Act – a law protecting our rights and allowing us to defend them in UK courts – so they can draft their own. In the run-up to the UK general election on 7 May 2015, AI UK is calling on you to join the fight for rights - let your parliamentary candidates know that you stand for fairness, equality and justice everywhere. Sign a pledge card and show your local politicians that you stand for the �HYPERLINK "https://www.amnesty.org.uk/webfm_send/1177"��Human Rights Act��HYPERLINK "https://www.amnesty.org.uk/eight-reasons-why-human-rights-act-has-made-uk-better-place-british-bill-of-rights" \l ".VLaKA9KsVMQ"�� � and to �HYPERLINK "https://www.amnesty.org.uk/webfm_send/1179"��Stop Torture� around the world. You can find details at � HYPERLINK "https://www.amnesty.org.uk/actions/uk-election-2015-join-fight-rights" �https://www.amnesty.org.uk/actions/uk-election-2015-join-fight-rights�. The Group is assembling contact details for local candidates and we will write to them. If you want a pledge card and details of this letter-writing send your address to � HYPERLINK "mailto:amnestysouthend@googlemail.com" �amnestysouthend@googlemail.com�.











PROTECT

                                                                        Southend Group meets on the second Thursday   

THE


                       of each month at 7:30pm, usually in a member’s home  
HUMAN 
                                                                             Location of meetings will be posted on the Group’s                   

www.amnesty.org.uk                                                         website and Facebook page

